THIS IS A DECISION PAPER:

TO:

Members of the Hardin County Board of Education

FROM:
Nannette Johnston, Superintendent

DATE:
September 8, 2009

SUBJECT:
Request name gym floor after Terry Buckles

DISCUSSION:

Terry Buckles retired from coaching this past season as one of the top 5 all time winning coaches in both number of  wins (539) and winning percentage (76.4%).   In the 19 years he coached at Central Hardin he won 5 region titles, was State runner-up in 1996, and represented our school as coach of the Kentucky all-star team.  This past year he was one of 8 finalists for a National High School coach of the year award and has been inducted into the state coach’s association Court of Honor.  Central Hardin failed to reach the region tournament only twice in his tenure.  He has won more region titles (6) than any other 5th region girl’s basketball coach.  

While his numbers are impressive, even more impressive in my opinion is the class with which he reached these accomplishments. The young women that have graduated from this program keep in contact with him regularly.  When honored for his 400th win, well over a hundred former players returned to the game where he was honored for the accomplishment, and many have contacted me to ask if we will be having some type of ceremony to honor his retirement.  Coach Buckles rarely acknowledged personal accolades; preferring to deflect praise to his players and assistants.  He didn’t seem to care what people thought, he just loved to coach basketball and he did it the best he knew how.  I believe that naming the court at Central Hardin in his honor is more than well deserved.

RECOMMENDATION:

  I recommend that the name gym floor after Terry Buckles.  The court will be named Terry Buckles Court

RECOMMENDED MOTION:

  I recommend that the name gym floor after Terry Buckles.  The court will be named Terry Buckles Court

